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P R A Y E R  C O N C E R N S 
 

Please pray for the following:  
 Beth Bailey; Leslie & Amelia Webb; Pam Attebury; Dave & 

Bobbie Moran; Christine & John Matzen; Dave 
Moran’s brother-in-law: Gary; Jenny Murphy’s 
father: Jerry Nagle; Pattii Rusche; Jenny Mur-
phy’s brother: John; Walt Lowe; Maria Keller; 
Kylie, Doris Ann, Rose Kuhn; Julie Summit; An-
nie Gregg, Madonna Smith; Tracy Wingerter; 

Dion Smith; Sue Shelton; Doris Grabhorn. 
  

If you have a prayer request or wish to be removed from the 
list, please contact Leslie Webb at epcprayers@gmail.com or  
call the church office. 

The Christian Education Committee would like 
to send another update and requests your 
feedback.  One of the many interruptions this 
year happened with our Bible Verse Memory 
Challenge.  There are a few young people 
who have met the challenge already and sev-
eral who are very close!  We would like to 
invite the children and youth to continue 
where they left off and complete memory 
verse work to receive the trophy or cash 
award!  Please contact Patti Garcia, Gordon 

Wiley or Annie Engelbrecht for FaceTime or actual face time, to 
finish.  The new deadline is Sunday, Nov. 8. 
 
At this time, CE, in consultation with Session, does not see any-
way to have our traditional Halloween Carnival.  But, we would 
like to offer a small festive environment for the kids: a few deco-
rations in the Gallery, treat/gift bags, photo spot and costume 
contest. We will also offer the special Halloween history lesson 
during worship service for the children.  IF you will be bringing 
our child(ren) to the Nov. 1 worship service, please text or call 
Patti Garcia to RSVP ASAP- (We do not want to ask for candy 
donations that will not be used!)  We will ask for candy dona-
tions when we have a better idea of attendance.  Thank you! 
 
We also hope to have a "Sunday School Kick-off" when we have 
all of the Sunday School classes back in the building.  Many 
thanks to Gordan and Chris for in person classes and Jim Van-
Cleave for sending out online SS lessons!  
 
Our last item is a call for members.  CE has taken a hit due to a 
variety of circumstances and we are down to 3 "active" mem-
bers.  Though the work load is not the same as a non-pandemic 
year, without a CE director, there are still many responsibilities 
that we do not take lightly and do not want to suffer.  Even one 
more "hand" would be helpful!  Please keep Sue Shelton in your 
prayers for healing and comfort. 
 
Patti - 812-204-6845 
Gordon- 812-483-0514 

Sympathy is extended to Tracy Wingerter and Dion 
Smith in the death of their father, Robert Alexander 
Smith, who passed away on September 29, 2020. 

 

 

The Rev. Cliff Herring will be preaching this 
Sunday, October 18. 
Message: “On Your Mark, Get Set, Do 
Good!” 
Passage: Titus 3:1-11, 14 

The Men’s Breakfast will kick off on Saturday, November 7 at 
9:00 a.m.  We will be wearing our masks as well as practicing 
social distancing.  All men are invited to attend this lively get 
together where we will enjoy good food and fellowship.  A short 
devotional will also be held. 
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Church Communication Lines 

Phone#: 476-3355/Fax: 476-8755 

Web: eastminsterchurch.com     

Email: epc@epcevv.com 

Sound Engineer: Ron Harper 

Social Media Admin: Tony McClees 

tmcclees@illinois.edu 

Prayer Chain Captains: Leslie Webb  

epcprayers@gmail.com 

 

Eastminster Staff 

Mike Cantrell - Handyman 

Mary Fulkerson - Office Manager 

Trey Fulkerson - Youth/Pastoral Assist. 

Alanna Keenan - Director of Music 

Anslee LaChance - Nursery Worker 

Marian LaChance - Housekeeper 

Rachel Luttrull - Organist 
 

Church Office Hours 
M - F: 8:30 –4:00 P.M.  


